STATE OF IDAHO

WATER DISTRICT No. 63
(BOISE RIVER)

REX R. BARRIE, WATERMASTER
P.0. BOX 767
STAR, IDAHO 83669-0767
(208) 908-35480

November 5, 2013
Via: E-Mail

Gerald A. White
15 Stronghold
Boise, Idaho 83716

Re: Permit No. 63-31981
Dear Mr. White:

Thank you for meeting with me at your Point of Diversion (POD) related to Permit No.
63-31981.

The letter from Ms. Vicky Music with IDWR dated October 28, 2013 required you to
meet certain conditions for the final approval of your permit. After looking at the site I
will recommend the following items be addressed.

Permit Condition No. 9: Requiring a measuring device at your POD. You will need to
install a Cipolletti (or similar) Weir at your POD in order to measure flow past the intake
pipe. As current conditions at the site are not suitable for this work to be done in the near
future I will require the weir to be installed no later than August 1, 2014. If it is possible
to install the weir after ice out and before the spring freshet that would be acceptable.

Permit Condition No. 16: Requires you to cease diversion when the flow in Robie Creek
falls below 1 Cubic Foot per Second (cfs). In order to monitor the flow past your POD 1
will require you to submit weekly data to my office. Electronic transmission via e-mail is
the preferred method of submitting data. This data shall show the flow rate across the
weir as measured with an approved staff gage. As soon as the weir is installed I will meet
with you to explain how to measure the flow and provide you with a rating table for the
weir. When the flow in Robie Creek falls below 1 cfs you must cease diversion until the
flow raises enough to provide the lcfs past your POD.

Information on the dimensions of weirs and related flow tables can be obtained from the
U.S. Bureau of Reclamation’s Water Measurement Manual at,
http//www.usbr.cov/wrrl/fmt/wmm




As a part of the administration of Water District No. 63 you will be sent an annual
assessment from the Watermaster’s office each year in February. Currently the minimum
assessment charged is $50.00 per year.

Please contact me if you need any further assistance with this project or if you have any
question. -

Sincerely,

Rex R. Barrie

Boise River Watermaster

Sent via e-mail:

Cc: Vicky Music, IDWR Western Region Office

John Westra, IDWR Western Region Office
Tim Luke, IDWR State Office



